ASCSU Report to the Cal Poly Pomona Academic Senate
15 February 2023

The ASCSU met 18-20 January 2023, and had interim committee meetings on Friday, 10
February.

During the January Plenary, the ASCSU passed thirteen resolutions, including these ten,
which may be of interest to Cal Poly Pomona faculty:

e Adopting for its business the Atkinson Hyperlegible font
(https://brailleinstitute.org/freefont), and urging other CSU parties to be
deliberate in their choice of a font that is easily legible and culturally responsible.

e Affirming Support of the Native American Graves Protection And Repatriation Act
(NAGPRA) and Compliance in the CSU.

e Declaring solidarity with Iranian University communities protesting violent
repression in response to the “Woman, Life, Freedom” movement.

e Supporting changes to the California Education Code that would allow for more
self-supporting, independent professional doctoral degrees.

e Supporting the Board of Trustees’ recommendation that applicants to the CSU
complete a fourth year of quantitative reasoning.

e Strongly urging each campus senate in the CSU, where a presidential signature is
required on resolutions or policies, to establish within its constitution or bylaws, a
timely deadline not to exceed sixty days for presidential responses to curricular
and academic policy-related resolutions and policies passed by the campus
senate.

e Urging upgrades of ventilation systems on all campus to MERV 13 or higher
standards.

e Urging the CSU to implement a housing assistance program for faculty and staff.

¢ Urging the Office of the Chancellor (CO) to make preferred names and pronouns
available to all people affiliated with the system.

e Urging meaningful campus visits by Cozen O’connor to the CSU Fresno, San José
State University, and Sonoma State University Campuses.

Submitted by Senator Gwen Urey



